Northridge High School Community Council
November Meeting Minutes
February 6, 2019 – NHS Library Conference Room

Members In Attendance: Brian Hunt, Julie Jordan, Debbie Rios, Paul Adams, Mindi Smith, Ryan Stott, Brian Hunt, Robert Shaffer, Julie Banta, Derrek Bitner, Marlene Monson, 
Others in Attendance: Jo Richins, Allen Miller
Members Excused: Diana Johanson, Lisa Arango, Tracie Atkins, Jennifer Fritz, Jordan Jeppesen 
Meeting was called to order at 2:50 p.m. by Mindi Smith, Vice-Chairperson.
Minutes of the November 7 Meeting were reviewed. Robert Shaffer motioned, Mindi Smith seconded that minutes be approved as written. Vote was unanimous.
Update from Last Meeting:	Brian Hunt informed council that the practice ACT was taken in January by the Juniors and Sophomores. They got their scores back after 1 ½ weeks. 
He also informed the council that there are several projects happening now or will happen before the 2019-20 school year will begin. Artificial turf will be installed on the Football Field; B Building and the Auditorium will get a new roof; Lockers will be taken out in C building for student space and an Obstacle course will be installed on the campus for the JROTC. 
School Improvement Plan: Brian Hunt reviewed the goals of the school improvement plan. The first goal to increase graduation was met at 95.02% with the target at 95%. One note on this, we may not be lucky enough to have Americorp employees next year so the school is looking at other ways to still be able to have trackers. 
	ACT Scores – Our goal is to get more students with above an 18 composite score on the ACT. Working on encouraging students to take the test more than once. Looking at an incentive program with rewards for students.
	Quality Staffing – This goal and the money set aside for the goal is to help teachers be able to take time to collaborate with grade level/curriculum groups by paying for subs. One note on this – Allen Miller reported that we have 78 teachers using Canvas for curriculum and 1845 students are accessing Canvas in this year which is up substantially from two years ago when 7 teachers were using it. 
Goal for School Improvement Plan: The goals for this years plan will need to be set at the next meeting. Please come with some ideas and priorities. The following are some things to think about funding; Pay trackers without Americorp support: 3.9 hour a day employees; An online credit option to be taught opposite term of Drivers Ed; buy more laptop computers for teachers to use in the classroom. The allocation is up from this year. Exact number will be given at next meeting.
Accreditation: The Davis District will be going through the accreditation process in October 2019. Jo Richens will email all information needed for this council to us when it is time to start working on it. 
Other Business: Question was asked about School Safety and if the council needed to look at that for a goal area. Mr. Hunt noted that internet safety is under the council umbrella and Allen Miller will present what is done to us at the next meeting. Mr. Hunt also noted that beginning on the first day of next school year, all students will have to wear their ID. This is something that every school in the district is doing. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting Adjourned at 4:15 p.m. Robert Shaffer motioned, Julie Banta seconded.
